
 
PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

 
From the Meeting held 16th November 2017 in the Memorial Centre, Whiteparish. 

 
 
Inconsiderate Parking 
Concerns have been raised again 
regarding inconsiderate parking, in 
particular at the entrance to Green Close 
and in Highlands Way and the Police have 
been made aware. Please can residents 
be mindful of where and how they park, 
especially near road junctions. 
 
The parking of vehicles on 
junctions/corners reduces visibility and 
thus safety. Please take into account 
emergency vehicles such as ambulances 
and fire engines. Can they access the area 
and if so, can they do so without the need to 
mount pavements? Also please be aware if 
you are obstructing pedestrian access 
anywhere, potentially effecting the 
vulnerable?  Please park considerately 
and think of others. 

 
Help shape Wiltshire’s plans to 2036: 
Wiltshire Local Plan Review 
Wiltshire Council is reviewing the Wiltshire 
Core Strategy (adopted January 2015), 
which sets out planning policies for the 
development and use of land in the county 
over the period to 2026 and is used in the 
determination of planning applications. 
The review of the Wiltshire Core Strategy 
(renamed the Wiltshire Local Plan) will 
extend the period to which the plan relates 
to 2036. The council is seeking the views 
of the Wiltshire community on the scope of 

the review. This is your opportunity to 

inform the review of the local plan. All 
comments should be submitted by 5pm 
Tuesday 19 December 2017. For further 
information on how to submit your 
comments please visit the council’s 
website where all the consultation 
documents and supporting evidence are 
available: 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-
policy-local-plan-review 

 
Whiteparish Village Women’s Institute 
A grant was approved for equipment for 
the Whiteparish Village W.I. initiative of 
Litter Picking within the village.  
 
Boggy Patches on verge near Meadow 
Court  
Wessex Water continue to investigate the 

boggy areas on the verge past Meadow 
Court. Wiltshire Council have also been 
asked to investigate the storm drains in 
this area. 
 
White Lines 
Wiltshire Council have advised the white 
lines opposite the school are scheduled for 
renewing next year.  There are no 
Wiltshire Council funds available for it to 
be carried out in this financial year. 
 
Tree concerns 
The Clerk advised that Wiltshire Council 
Highways have reported concerns 
regarding a tree near the layby opposite 
the school.  The land owner has been 
informed. 
 
Area Board 
The next Area Board will be held at 
Whiteparish Memorial Centre on Thursday 
7th December at 7.00pm.  All members of 
the public are welcome to attend.  
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is on 
Thursday, 14th December 2017 at 7.30pm. 
Villagers are invited to attend the 
meetings.  Please inform the clerk or any 
councillor if you are unable to attend and 
wish to raise any village matter.

 
 


